
 

 

 

 

 
A weekly electronic newsletter published for the parish and friends of 

Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, Kentucky 

 

These are the Sunday Announcements 

 

February 9, 2019 

 

Sunday, February 10 

The Fifth Sunday after the Epiphany  

8:00 AM Holy Eucharist Rite One – Nursery available      

8:45 AM Breakfast – Gathering Area 

9:00 AM  Sunday School 

9:15 AM Choir Rehearsal – Choir Loft 

10:00 AM  Holy Eucharist Rite Two – Children’s Church – Nursery available 

11:00 AM – 12:30 PM Episcopal Youth Community Valentine’s Luncheon – Moore Hall 
 

Monday, February 11 

9:00 AM – 11:00 AM Education for Ministry – Education for Ministry Room 

5:30 PM – 8:30 PM Education for Ministry – Education for Ministry Room 

7:00 PM Narcotics Anonymous 
 

Tuesday, February 12 

12:15 PM Centering Prayer – Chapel 

4:45 PM Yoga – Surface Hall 
 

Wednesday, February 13 

7:00 AM Morning Prayer – Conference Room 

11:00 AM  Wednesday Community Lunch Ministry – Moore Hall 

12:00 PM Holy Eucharist with Healing Prayer Service - Nave 

12:00 PM Weekly submission deadline for The Lancet, the Sunday bulletin announcements, and the 

Electronic Bulletin Board (email to vonda@cecbg.com) 

5:30 PM – 7:30 PM Episcopal Campus Ministry – Moore Hall & Chapel 

6:30 PM Hand Bell Choir – Surface Hall 

7:30 PM Chancel Choir – Moore Hall 
 

Thursday, February 14 

1:00 PM 2nd Thursday Lunch bunch – White Squirrel Restaurant, 871 Broadway 
 

mailto:vonda@cecbg.com


Friday, February 15 

*The church office is closed on Fridays. 
 

Saturday, February 16 

8:00 AM Brotherhood of St. Andrew – Conference Room   

10:00 AM Diocesan Congregational Leadership Conference – Moore Hall   

    
TO VIEW THE ENTIRE CHURCH CALENDAR, please access our website, cecbg.com. 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 

2/13  Paula Maier 

2/13  Colleen Oliver 

2/15  Pat Waddinton 

2/16  Billy Bell 

2/16  Susan Brotherton 

2/16  Ethan Mault 

2/17  Karen Roberson

Worship 
 

NURSERY is provided for children up to 5 years of age during Sunday worship services and special 

church events.  All caregivers are screened and complete child abuse prevention training prior to 

employment.  The Nursery can be found in the front hallway off Surface Hall.  Please ask a Host or 

Usher if you need assistance. 
 

CHILDREN’S CHURCH occurs during the 10:00 AM worship service and is for children age 3 

years old through 3rd grade.  The children follow the cross out during the singing of the Gloria and 

return during the welcome and announcements.  
 

THE CHILDREN’S WORSHIP PACKETS contain activity sheets and crayons/colored pencils 

for children to use during worship.  They are located beside the stairs to the sacristy in Surface Hall 

just outside the nave.  Please return them after the service.   
 

THE CHILDREN’S QUIET BOOKS are handmade, felt and laminated books for use by children 

during worship services and can be found on a rack in Surface Hall.  Parents and kids are encouraged 

to use these books during services.  We ask that they be used gently and returned at the end of each 

service. 
 

ASSISTED LISTENING DEVICES are available and located at the back of the church in a basket 

on a table near the front door.  These devices are free for use by parishioners, or guests, who range 

from being slightly to profoundly hard of hearing.  The receivers pick up the wireless FM broadcast of 

all the lay and clergy speakers using microphones and reduce room echoes and other distracting sounds. 

Those not using hearing aids can listen to the receiver with the attached ear buds. Listeners who have 

hearing aids with a telecoil (telephone coil T-switch) setting option can use the receiver with a neck 

loop telecoil coupler.  The loudness of sound can be adjusted with the volume control wheel located 

at the top of the receiver. Please stop by the bulletin board in Surface Hall and check-out the 



information under the Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry sign.  Questions pertaining to the devices 

and CEC’s Deaf and Hard of Hearing Ministry can be directed to Terry and/or Miliska Knauft. 
 

Learn and Grow 
 

Sunday School Classes at 9:00 AM  

Children’s Godly Play Sunday School – Linder Education Wing 

 PreK (3’s and 4’s) – Janice Erbach and Sarah Loiars 

 1st & 2nd Grade – Linda Mitchell and Karen Towell 

 2nd & 3rd Grade – Jamie Chaffin and Becky McCraney 

 4th & 5th Grade – Kate Cline and Carrie Buchanon 

Youth Sunday School – Youth Room  

 Jr. and Sr. High – Karen Crabtree and Janet Grider 
 

CEC 101 is a Sunday school class not only popular for newcomers as they integrate into the life at 

Christ Church, but also for anyone who wants to know more about our community of faith.  Led by 

Father Steve, Mother Becca, and Deacon Kellie.  EfM room in the basement.   
 

BREAD OF ANGELS Sunday school class enjoys exploring, reading, and discussing works of 

theology and theological topics.  It is group discussion oriented which promotes learning, sharing, 

and a strong sense of being a part of Christ Episcopal Church.  All are welcome!  Conference Room.   
 

CONVERSATIONS WITH SCRIPTURE Join Miliska Knauft for lively conversations and 

theological reflections on the book of Mark.  Cates Lounge.  Begins today. 
 

EPISCOPAL CAMPUS DINNER MINISTRY - Signups for the Spring term ECM dinners will be 

on the Surface Hall bulletin board; if you are available, please sign up to provide dinner for our campus 

group of about 5-7. See Mother Becca with any questions. 
 

Radiate 
 

SACRED CONVERSATIONS-CLOISTER COMMUNITY UPDATE - As many of you are 

aware, in October of last year, Christ Church began to see a significant increase in the number of 

people experiencing homelessness staying on our porches.  After several weeks of growing pains, 

several volunteers joined with your clergy team to create the Sacred Conversations group to pray for 

and with our Cloister Community in search of a way forward for them and for us.  From the beginning, 

our goal has been to provide a safe, temporary place for people experiencing homelessness to spend 

the night.  Just before Christmas, we published a set of community expectations, which have been 

worked out with our guests, and have created a much cleaner and safer environment for 

everyone.  Three times a day, members of the Sacred Conversations group are on campus ensuring 

that the expectations are being followed.  A change in Sunday morning habits has added maybe a dozen 

new breakfast folks, but in conversation with our breakfast teams, it seems that we can continue to 

provide a place of fellowship for members of our 8 am, 10 am, and cloister communities.  Much of 



this work has been reactive, as this is a fluid population.  Much of it has been slow moving, as 

relationships take time to develop.  But in faith, with prayer, and in concert with city, county, and non-

profit leadership, we continue to be hopeful that our goals can be met and that our cloister guests can 

find long-term housing solutions.  If you would like to know more, the Sacred Conversations group 

meets every Wednesday at 4pm in the Conference Room, or join us for Prayer on the Porch, Mondays, 

beginning this week, at 4pm in the Cloister. 
 

WEDNESDAY COMMUNITY LUNCH - Wednesdays @ 11:00 AM.  There are many ways 

volunteers can get involved including preparing food to be served, helping with set-up and clean-up, 

or by donating funds. We are currently in need of chicken and beef broth, ranch dressing, whole kernel 

corn, and cream of mushroom soup. Thank you. 
 

ONLINE GIVING – Make a secure contribution online to the current year operating fund and/or 

other funds. Download the “EasyTithe” app from the App Store, find Christ Episcopal Church of 

Bowling Green, and give!  You can give to CEC from your phone in seconds, manage your payment 

profile, and view all of your giving history. 
 

General Announcements 
 

 
Outreach Spotlight 

 

ECM & EYC Mission Trips 

 

The Episcopal Campus Ministry will take a Spring Pilgrimage to the Peace and Justice Memorial in 

Montgomery, Alabama the first weekend of March. While there we will spend time steeped in prayer 

and in reflection of the ways in which race and racism play into our society, especially as we visit the 

site of the lynching memorial. Additionally, Mother Becca will offer readings from James Cone's The 

Cross and the Lynching Tree and the students will have time to reflect individually and communally 

about how we might better live into our baptismal covenant in light of what we observe.  

 

The Episcopal Youth Community has two mission trips planned.  In July, High School aged youth 

will be joining youth of Province IV in North Carolina to help with continued hurricane relief 

projects.  Additionally, we are working with St. John’s Church in Murray, KY on a mission trip in the 

fall for all ages.   You can support these mission trips by joining us for our Valentine’s Luncheon 

fundraiser.  You  may also contribute directly to the EYC Mission Trip fund.  

 

 

WE WELCOME PARTICIPANTS OF GODLY PLAY TRAINING to worship today.  CEC was 

host to a national core training this weekend which trained folks from the surrounding area including 

Louisville, Frankfort, Lawrenceburg and Nashville and Franklin, TN.  The training leads to a certificate 



as an official Godly Play teacher and equips lay leaders with the tools they need to lead a Godly Play 

class.  We were blessed to have trained 6 of our own teachers.  Well done ladies! 
 

ALTAR GREENERY for March 24 needs someone to take it please. Let Shelby Moore know if you 

are willing to do so. 

Parish Prayer List 
 

Parishioners of Christ Church 

Gene Arnold 

Ruth Anne Bell 

Greer Bohannon 

Jimmy Bohannon 

Aldis Brunson 

Sara Carmichael 

Nancy Cheek 

Mary Dale 

Pat Frederick 

Nick Heil 

Virginia Howell 

Mark Linder 

James Moore 

Paula Morgan 

Jo Owsley 

Teddi Taylor 

Carroll Travelsted 

Pat Waddington 

Johnnie Wilson 

 

 

 

Parishioners of Christ Church teaching overseas

Boo Petersen, South Africa Galen Olmsted, Venezuela 

   

Parishioners of Christ Church in discernment for ordained ministry 

Billy Adams Ken Casey 

 

For our Cloister Community 

 

In Thanksgiving 

 

In Remembrance 
 

*Joe Groom 

*Tom Herting, uncle of Laurie Joyce 

*Ralph Williams, cousin of Miliska Knauft 

Lucy Hotho, niece of Bonnie Schlicht 

John DeArmond, brother of Carol Barry 

 

Military serving overseas known by Christ Church parishioners 

Ryan, Lindsay, and Evelyn Swoboda, requested by Linda Mitchell                                        Victor Kelly 

Growden, grandson of Bonnie Schlicht 

 

Family of Christ Church parishioners 
Cynthia Barclay, grandmother of Joshua Gwyn Dawn Malone Barnett, daughter of Jeri Green 



Jeremy Bennett, brother-in-law of Karen Crabtree 

YaYa Briley, sister of Dolores Dodd 

Robert Brooks, uncle of Laura Goodwin 

Arnold Carter, father of Brittany Whitlow 

Mike Carter, brother of John Carter 

Wilson Cook, father of Elaine Price 

Neal Cox, cousin of Clyde Joyce 

Barry Davis, brother of Angela Collins 

Allen Dodd, husband of Delores Dodd 

Carla Dubbelde, cousin of Miliska Knauft 

Dennis Dubbelde, cousin of Miliska Knauft 

Eugene Edge, father of Crystal Stiles 

Sarah Moore Epperson, sister of Elizabeth Rhodes 

Nancy Farley, mother of Fonda Hyong  

Joan Harper, mother of Mike Harper 

JR Helems, brother-in-law of Jenny Morehead 

Chris Hunnewell, grandson of Maryanne Ringo                       

Doug Hunnewell, grandson of Maryanne Ringo 

Cecil King, cousin of Doug Lawhorn 

The Reverend Jess Knauft & family, brother of Terry 

Knauft 

Louise Larkin, sister of Suellen Carbin 

Wayne MacGregor, son of Maryanne Ringo 

Duncan McKenzie, son of Bill and George Anna 

McKenzie 

Kim Marcum, niece of Carol Crowe Carraco 

Phillip Morgan, nephew of Paula Morgan 

Nobuko Nakanishi, mother of Yuko Attaway 

Colleen Oliver, daughter of Maryanne Ringo 

Adrian Olmsted, son of Ken Casey 

Lois Palmer, mother of Digby Palmer 

Amanda Parrish-Block, daughter of Tillie Botwin 

Georgia Patton, sister-in-law of Kirk Patton 

Graydon Patton, great nephew of Marcia Eastin 

Frank Poteet, son-in-law of Belva Tucker 

Kim Potter, daughter of Nancy Cheek 

Delaney & Sydney Schulten, granddaughters of Tim 

& Nancy Huston 

Jon Shilling, brother-in-law of Laurie Joyce 

Geri Smith, cousin of Lou Goidel 

Elizabeth Sothoron, daughter of Jeff & Mary Cash 

James and Alescia Swick, son and daughter-in-law of 

Cathie Huston 

Liz Stein, daughter of Ken Stein 

Coy Tucker, father of Belinda Palmer 

Abby Walker, sister-in-law of Dorian & Elaine Walker 

Theresa Walton, requested by Rhondetta Walton 

Jay Wilson, son of Johnnie Wilson 

Addie Zaker, niece of Jan Campbell 

 

Others known by Christ Church parishioners 
Sarah Ashford, requested by Don Goidel 

Kevin Bailey, requested by Ken Stein 

Martha Cagler, requested by Carol Crowe Carraco 

Marc Charles, requested by Barbara Easton 

*Chelsea, requested Don & Lou Goidel 

Frank Clifford, requested by karen Crabtree 

Leslie Dearing, requested by Jim Dale 

Tenzin Dolkar, requested by Ken Casey 

Rick Druen, requested by Melinda Riedel 

Joyce Gill, requested by Lou Goidel 

Chad Hamm, requested by Janet Grider 

Hattie Harrison, requested by Bob & Marti Harrison 

Eileen Hepp, requested by Susan Cook 

Fred Higgins, requested by Susan Cook 

Sally Hocker, requested by Linda Mitchell 

Deana Hood, requested by Leanna Andrews 

The Reverend Frank and Lynn Huber, requested by 

Hamp Moore 

Wendi Kelly, requested by Michelle Trawick 

Emily Kisterl, requested by Laurie Joyce 

Dan Klein, requested by several Christ Church 

parishioners 

Donna LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco 

Glenn LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco 

Magdelena, requested by Laurie Joyce 

Pauline Matus, requested by Claire Campbell 

Bob Monteiro, requested by Terry Knauft 

Blake Nelson, requested by Billy Adams 

Tom Nickerson, requested by Susan Cook 

Glenn Perkinson, requested by Patsy Sloan 

Liz Preston, requested by Suellen Carbin 

Donna Ruble, requested by Terry Fisher 

Dan Schummer, requested by Sue Edwards 



Shelley Shoulders, requested by Carroll Smith 

Alice Simon, requested by Elaine Price 

Eric Smith, requested by Jennifer Travelsted 

Ethyl Stevo Smith, requested by Barbara Easton 

Tim Sturgil, requested by Laurie Joyce 

Naomi Sturt, requested by Maryanne Ringo 

Kathy Sullivan, requested by Maryanne Ringo 

Brian Ward and family, requested by Erin Butler-

Massey 

Carol Wedge, requested by Patsy Sloan 

 

*indicates new 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Clergy & Staff 

The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey, Rector 
steve@cecbg.com     cell 270-599-4575 

The Reverend Rebecca Kello,  Associate Rector 
becca@cecbg.com    cell 270-421-3432 

The Reverend Kellie Mysinger, Deacon  kellie@cecbg.com 
C. Kenneth Stein, Director of Music and Organist   ken@cecbg.com 
Laura Goodwin, Director of Christian Education   laura@cecbg.com 

Karen Crabtree, Director of Youth and Online Communications karen@cecbg.com 
Vonda Garringer, Parish Administrator  vonda@cecbg.com 

 

Church Office Hours 
Monday – Thursday   |   8:30 AM – 4:30 PM   |   Closed Friday 
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